
ABL ANC 6A meeting

Meeting Minutes

July 19, 2005

Committee Members Present: Chair Mary Beatty, Malcolm Ross, Tim Carney, Tolu Tolu,  Lyndon Bonaparte

Committee Members Absent: Tish Olshefski, Patti Neil, Michael Herman

Audience Members: ANC6a Commissioners Nick Alberti and Marc Borbely and Raphael Marshall 

I.           The meeting minutes of June 21st, 2005 were accepted, as was the agenda for the July 19th         meeting by the ABL Committee.

II.        There were no comments by the community.

III.        Update on ANC Actions on ABL Recommendations
Chair Beatty briefed the Committee members on actions of the ANC regarding the ABL Committee’s June recommendation.  That recommendation was that the ANC enter into a voluntary agreement with Joe Englert for the Argonaut, Beehive, Rock and Roll Hotel and Red and Black, using the standard voluntary agreement with the stipulation that the Beehive be amended from a CT to a CR.  She stated that initially the ANC did not accept the two amendments recommended by Englert’s attorney, but later revisited the issue regarding the hours of playing music and accepted the amended hours of 12 midnight on weekdays and 1:30 on weekends.  However, the ANC did not accept the word “live” before the word music, thus in effect prohibiting the playing of a jukebox or recorded music after those hours.

Ms. Tolu asked why the ANC voted as they did, to which Chair Beatty replied though she could not answer for each individual, she felt that the sense of the ANC was that we should not amend our standard agreement in the ANC meeting.  Chair Beatty pointed out that each of our VA’s have gone through a negotiation and amendment process before being accepted by the ANC.  However, this was the first time that each amendment was discussed and voted on as separate items.  Some ANC members were not comfortable with that process.

Commissioner Borbely then explained his reasoning for not accepting the amendments, stating that he felt that Joe Englert had agreed to terms of the VA, that he had expected the negotiations to have been completed before the ANC meeting and was surprised to learn of requests for the changes for the first time at the meeting.  Chair Beatty clarified his statement, stating that the ABL Committee only recommended that we present our standard VA to Mr. Englert.  Mr. Englert had made no representation that he would agree to every word.  A negotiation process on terms of our standard VA is normal, and has occurred with every applicant.  

Chair Beatty then explained that the ANC also approved a motion to present our standard VA for the Pug and Granville Moore’s Brickyard with the stipulation that Granville Moore’s Brickyard be amended from a CT to a CR.

IV.
New Business

A.   Joe Englert’s VA’s- Chair Beatty then opened a Committee discussion of language that we might recommend for the VA’s that would address the issue of playing music after 12PM and 1:30PM.  She first explained that this clause, regulating the hours of playing music, is not in our standard voluntary agreement.  She stated that it was her mistake to include this provision since the ABL committee had voted to present the standard voluntary agreement. This clause was a provision that had been added to another VA that she should not have included.  

Chair Beatty then stated that while this was the one issue that could be easily fixed (by simply reinserting the word “live”) that before a recommendation was made that it might be worthwhile to look at the VA as a whole.  Several issues that had been raised by ABRA regarding our VA with the Olympic and, more importantly, our current VA uses outdated law.

B.   Standard Voluntary Agreement- The Committee then began looking at our current standard voluntary agreement to discuss each item that 1) had been described as “unenforceable” by ABRA or 2) was outdated.  Chair Beatty explained that she hoped that we could correct these problems and recommend a new “cleaned up” version of the standard VA to the ANC.  

Chair Beatty described the three provisions that ABRA had concerns about with regard to the Olympic VA.  They are 1) that we require applicants to join the Business Improvement District (BID), 2) that we required Joe Englert to give hiring preference to those in the neighborhood (Olympic and Showbar), and 3) that we use a clause stating that the applicant must ensure that sounds “are not heard by in the surrounding neighborhood”.  ABRA counsel, Tiwana Clark, had indicated that ABRA considered each of these clauses unenforceable.

The Committee then reviewed two documents prepared by Chair Beatty.  The first document omitted old law and the language that ABRA considered unenforceable and the second document inserted new (current) law regarding an entertainment endorsement.    

Chair Beatty explained the rationale for each proposed modification to our current standard VA, line by line.  On page one, redundant language was removed (two sentences).  On page two the BID requirement was removed.  On page three brand names of alcohol were removed, recitation of old law regarding the differentiation between classes of licenses was removed, and the clause regarding noise was rewritten to comply with ABRA concerns.  On page four, old law regarding entertainment provisions was removed.

During this discussion, there was general committee and audience discussion of two other clauses in the standard agreement, namely, the use of alcohol signs in windows and installation of pay phones.  After significant discussion of pros and cons of banning all signage promoting specific brands of alcohol (which is currently in our agreement) Commissioner Alberti suggested that the committee limit signs to no more than 25% of window space (as in our Class A and B standard agreement) unless current law for CR and CT licenses already addresses signage, in which case the VA should incorporate current law.  The committee accepted this recommendation.  Regarding pay phones, Ms. Tolu stated that she felt that not having a pay phone was an inconvenience to the neighborhood that was being justified by illegal behavior (drug dealing) when in fact the drug dealing should be remedied by the police, not merchants.  
The Committee then began a review of a document which inserted the current law where old law had been omitted.  Specifically, on page three the new language regarding cover charges was inserted, and new DC law which defined an entertainment endorsement was inserted.  In addition, the former paragraph regarding noise was rewritten in order to satisfy ABRA’s concerns about unenforceablity of our old clause.  

The committee began with a discussion of the rewritten paragraph.  In the proposed amendment the language regarding music “not being heard by the neighborhood” was changed to ensuring that sounds are “mitigated” by soundproofing, controlling of the sound system’s volume, and keeping doors and windows closed while music is being played.  Chair Beatty explained that ABRA’s legal counsel indicated that these types of measures, particularly soundproofing, were used in many VA’s approved by the Board.    

There was a great deal of discussion of the new cover charge provision.  Commissioner Alberti stated that he did not feel that the new definition covered an “admission” fee as the old provision had.  There was general disagreement on how the new DC law should be interpreted.  Chair Beatty stated that the new language clearly restricted sales of ‘drink tickets’ masked as a cover charge.  However, Commissioner Alberti felt that an applicant might be able to charge an “admission fee” for drinks alone.  Chair Beatty reminded him that the intent of the old language and this new clause was the same, that is, that excessive drinking not be promoted by purchasing drink tickets at the door.  Lyndon Bonaparte commented that the applicant would have to follow DC law on this and that our current and old VA’s merely recite that law.      

There then was a general discussion on whether our old language was more restrictive than this new language.  There was a great deal of disagreement among committee members and the audience whether the ANC should be more restrictive on this clause.  Ms. Tolu felt that cover charges should be determined by the business owner.  She stated several times that she didn’t understand the problem that they were trying to address on this.  

As the time was nearing 9PM, Chair Beatty asked the Committee for recommendations.  Commissioner Alberti stated that he was not satisfied with the changes that had been proposed.  Tim Carney stated that he still had questions regarding the cover charge vs. admission charge and wanted more time to consider alternative language.  Since the ANC will not be meeting in August, Chair Beatty asked committee members if they were willing to come back to the issue next month.  They agreed that they would.  

Chairman Beatty then returned to the issue of Joe Englert’s VA’s and the subject of the playing music after 12Midnight on weekdays and 1:30AM on weekends.  Chair Beatty made a motion to recommend that the ANC insert the word “live” before the word music.  Commissioner Alberti recommended that we also include the words “or disc jockeys”.  Chair Beatty stated that disc jockeys are explicitly included in the definition of live entertainment in DC law so that this was not necessary.  The original motion was passed unanimously and the meeting was adjourned at 9PM.

